
Perry Township 

May 12, 2020 

3:00 P.M. 

 

 

Call to order.  Pledge to Flag.   

Facilitator: Frank Basile, Chair. Board members present: Ronald Howard and Mickey Lemley 

with Chris Jarrell, Secretary. 

Public in Attendance: None due to Covid 19. 

Old Business:  None 

New Business:  A motion to approve the minutes of board meeting on April 14, 2020 meeting 

was made by Mickey Lemley seconded by Ron Howard.  Motion passed.    

Treasurers Report: A motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report and pay any bills that come due 

was made by Ron Howard, seconded by Mickey Lemley.  General Fund & Special Funds: 

$3906.72 and Payroll funds: $20855.62.  Motion passed. 

A motion was needed to advertise for road materials, gasoline and diesel for the 2020/2021 

year.  Motion by Mickey Lemley seconded by Ron Howard.  All in favor. 

A motion to approve the 2020 Resolution #2 to approve the extension of Real Estate Taxes due 

to the COVID-19 pandemic. Said extension will give residents until August 31, 2020 to pay 

Real Estate Taxes at discount and until December 31st to pay at face.  No penalty will be 

assessed this year. Motion by Ron Howard seconded by Mickey Lemley.  Vote:  All in favor. 

Motion to approve the Septic Exemption for Edward Petsonk and Susan Brown on Buckeye 

Road.  They meet the requirements for a 10-acre exemption and have been approved by Tim 

Neil, SEO pending Township approval.  Motion was made by Mickey Lemley, seconded by 

Ron Howard.  Motion passed. 

Pittsburgh Southwest Industries has presented a change order and an invoice for $16,000 for 

work done to date on the Fox Run Slide project.  Approval to pay invoice by Ron Howard 

seconded by Mickey Lemley.  Vote: All in favor. 



Greene County is slated to move to Yellow Zone on Friday, May 15.  Perry Township will 

return to normal summer hours (4- 10 hours shifts) on Monday, May 18, 2020.  Employees will 

be required to wear a mask when in close contact, use extra cleaning procedures and it is 

mandatory that employees notify/call off if they are fevered or ill.  The safety of our Employees 

is still top priority.  

 

 A motion to adjourn by Ron Howard seconded by Mickey Lemley at 3:05 p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted: 

 

 

____________________________________  _____________________________ 

Frank J. Basile, Chairman     Christine K. Jarrell, Secretary 

 


